CURRENT INTRODUCTION NUMBER:

Int. No. 725
INITIAL SPONSORS:

Council Member Cornegy
TITLE:  

A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to incorporating feedback from businesses into agency inspector customer service training.
BILL SUMMARY:

This plain language summary is for informational purposes only and does not substitute for legal counsel. For more information, you should review the full text of the bill, which is available online at legistar.council.nyc.gov.

This bill would update existing requirements for customer service training given to inspectors at agencies that interact regularly with small businesses (the Department of Buildings, the Department of Consumer Affairs, the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, the Department of Environmental Protection, the Department of Sanitation, and the Bureau of Fire Prevention of the Fire Department). 

Specifically, it would require that this customer service training be updated annually based on customer service survey feedback received through the City’s website. This survey is currently operational, and its continued operation would be required by this bill. Inspected businesses are directed to this customer service survey when they are handed a “Business Owners Bill of Rights,” which is required to be distributed during inspections. In order to ensure that the customer service survey data is from a wide range of businesses, the bill would further require that, if fewer than 500 survey responses are received annually relating to the agencies mentioned above, the Office of Operations would be required to conduct outreach until that number is met.
CODE SECTIONS AFFECTED:

Charter §15
EFFECTIVE DATE:

30 days after enactment
NOTE: When reading the full text of the bill online at legistar.council.nyc.gov, language that is enclosed by [brackets] is proposed to be removed, and language that is underlined is proposed to be added.
